SAN FRANCISCO BAR PILOTS ASSOCIATION
Pier 9 East End
San Francisco, CA 94111

May 21, 2025

Commissioner Karen Tynan
President, CA Board of Pilot Commissioners

Subject: STATION BOAT REPLACMENT PROGRAM: REQUEST FOR 15T FINAL AUTHORIZATION
AND REIMBURSEMENT OF COSTS INCURRED, SEPTMEBER 30, 2022-APRIL 30, 2025

Dear President Tynan,

This submission constitutes our request for the First Final Authorization of Station Boat
(pilot vessel) Construction Costs for reimbursement as per Harbor and Navigation Code,
Division 5, 1194(d)(3) for the period September 30, 2022 — April 30, 2025. The total
reimbursement request is $ 978,565.56 as detailed in the attachments, including a spreadsheet
listing expenditures, and copies of invoices paid.

As you are aware, a build program of this scope is a significant undertaking, and we are
pleased to report steady progress on the vessel pre-engineering and design. Incorporating
CARB-compliant engines and associated equipment into the design continues to necessitate
modifications to engineering as we learn more specification details on equipment that is still
under development with manufacturers.

Our 2025 work plan includes finalizing design and distribution of the Request for Proposals

to appropriate shipyards and shipyard selection. Once a shipyard is selected, a more detailed
timeline and budget will be developed.

SFBP appreciates the Board’s review and consideration of this submission and remain
available to answer any questions.

Capt. John Carlier, Port Agent

ENC:

Excel Workbook: STATION BOAT REPLACEMENT PROGRAM - COSTS INCURRED 09/30/2022-
4/30/2025
PDF: Invoices Paid 9/30/2022-4/30/2025





